

## ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

1110 West Washington Street • Phoenix, Arizona 85007 (602) 771-2300 • www.azdeq.gov



Registered Mail/Return Receipt

June 23, 2011

RPU11:129

Mr. Joel Peterson Synergy Environmental, LLC 10645 N. Tatum Blvd., Suite 200 - 437 Phoenix, AZ 85028-3053

Re:

Review of Early Response Action

Public Health Exposure Assessment and Mitigation Work Plan

West Van Buren Area

Water Quality Assurance Revolving Fund Registry Site

Dear Mr. Peterson:

The Remedial Projects Unit (RPU) of the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) has reviewed the above referenced Work Plan which was prepared in response to ADEQ comments and a meeting between ADEQ personnel and Roosevelt Irrigation District (RID) representatives on April 28, 2011. The revised Public Health Exposure Assessment and Mitigation Work Plan (work plan) dated June 16, 2011 and received by ADEQ on June 20, 2011, was prepared by Synergy Environmental, L.L.C. for Gallagher & Kennedy, P.A. and on behalf of the RID. This work plan was requested by ADEQ as part of ADEQ's approval of the proposed Early Response Action (ERA) to be conducted in the West Van Buren Area (WVBA) Water Quality Assurance Revolving Fund (WQARF) Registry Site. RPU reviewed the work plan under a working agreement dated October 8, 2009 and signed by both RID and ADEQ.

ADEQ approves the work plan and requests prompt notification of scheduled field activities.

ADEQ appreciates the submittal of the final work plan. Please contact me at 602/771-4186 if you have any questions or comments regarding this letter.

Sincerely,

Kevin Snyder, Project Hydrologist

Remedial Projects Unit

cc:

Stan Ashby, RID